UPPER MIFFLIN TOWNSHIP

455 WHISKEY RUN ROAD

NEWVILLE, PA 17241

Meeting Minutes

December 20, 2016
The Board of Supervisors of Upper Mifflin Township met on Tuesday, 
December 20, 2016 at the Township Building, 455 Whiskey Run Road, Newville, PA  17241.  Chairman, Todd L. Chestnut, called the meeting to order at 7 P.M. 
Present: Todd L. Chestnut, Heidi Clevenger, Adam W. Cohick, Ruth Ann Myers, Assistant Secretary/Treasurer, Stephanie L. Bitner, Secretary/Treasurer, and Robert Shively, Emergency Management Coordinator were present.  Solicitor, Sean Shultz, attended via conference call.
Approval of Minutes:

Supervisor, Adam Cohick, motioned to approve the November 15, 2016 minutes. Supervisor, Heidi Clevenger, seconded; all were in favor. 
Treasurer’s Report:   
Chairman, Todd Chestnut, motioned to accept the November 15, 2016 Treasurer’s Report. Supervisor, Adam Cohick, seconded; all were in favor.

Visitors: Norman Myers, Dale Bailey, and Steve Wiser.     
Correspondence: 
Chairman, Todd Chestnut, made a motion to accept Martin and Martin fees for 2017.  Supervisor, Adam Cohick, seconded, all were in favor.  The State Liquid Fuels 2015 Audit and the Friendship Hose Relief Association Audit were both favorable with no issues.  Supervisor, Adam Cohick, will be attending the Friendship Hose Banquet on January 21, 2017.  The Board of Supervisors decided to decline the Proclamation Request Memorandum from Andrew R. Campanella Re:  National School Choice Week.  Supervisor, Adam Cohick, will be contacting Randall Pryor of the Newburg Hopewell Volunteer Fire Company to discuss his request.  The Commonwealth Code Inspection Service, Inc. 2017 Fee schedule is favorable, as there were no changes.
Old Business: 
A. 
Solicitor, Sean Shultz, discussed the benefits of the Echo Housing and Forestry Operation proposals.  Chairman, Todd Chestnut, would like to see the township move forward with the Echo Housing portion, but would like to decline the Forestry proposal.  Supervisor, Adam Cohick, made a motion to draft and advertise for the Echo Housing ordinance.  Supervisor, Heidi Clevenger, seconded the motion.  All were in favor.
B.  
After discussion with Solicitor, Sean Shultz, Chairman, Todd Chestnut, motioned to re-schedule the public hearing on vacating Bridgewater Lane to February 21, 2017.  Supervisor, Adam Cohick, seconded the motion.  All were in favor.
C.  
Burn Ban – After discussion with Solicitor, Sean Shultz, Chairman, Todd Chestnut, suggested a simple draft for the Chairman of the Board of Supervisors or the Emergency Management Coordinator to be able to enforce a burn ban.  Solicitor, Sean Shultz, will be drafting a simple document and emailing it for review and it will be up for discussion at the February 21, 2017 meeting and to be voted on at the March 21, 2017 hearing. 
D.
2017 Budget – Chairman, Todd Chestnut made a motion to adopt the proposed Budget and Supervisor, Heidi Clevenger, seconded.  All were in favor.  
New Business: 
District 1 – Septic Pumping – There are 26 people who still need to pump as of this meeting, and two of them are scheduled.  There have been some issues with receiving the completed pumping paperwork and the pumping agencies are working to get them to the township.  Secretary, Stephanie L. Bitner, will be in touch with Solicitor, Sean Shultz, regarding which residents need letters to be sent at the end of the year. 
Planning Commission, Rick Beckner’s term ends on December 31, 2016.  Supervisor, Heidi Clevenger, motioned to reinstate Rick Beckner for another term, and Supervisor Adam Cohick seconded.  All were in favor.

Solicitor’s Report:  Solicitor, Sean Shultz, was present for this meeting via conference call.
Road Master Report:
Road Master, Dale Bailey, reported that the 2016 Cycle interim bridge inspection report for Bridgewater Lane was good and made it available for the supervisors to review, and directed that it be filed in the office.
Permit Report:  There were 2 building permits and 2 sewage permits issued since last meeting.
Emergency Management Coordinator:  Bob Shively discussed the controlled Forestry/DCNR burn and the amount of calls that were taken from citizens regarding it.  The 911 center received numerous calls from people traveling the turnpike who could see the fire.  Emergency Management is working on a way to get the news of a controlled burn out to the public one to two days in advance.  Supervisor, Adam Cohick, mentioned putting large controlled bans on the township’s website in an effort to make the public aware.  
Bob also spoke about statewide summit for traffic management having numerous programs regarding citizens being hit by vehicles on roadways.

Bob also said that Emergency Management had their Christmas dinner and it went very well.

Approval of bills for payment:  Supervisor, Adam Cohick, motioned to approve the bills for payment. Supervisor, Heidi Clevenger, seconded.  All were in favor.
Adjournment:  Chairman, Todd Chestnut, motioned to adjourn the meeting. Supervisor, Adam Cohick, seconded.   All were in favor. The meeting was adjourned at 7:50 P.M.
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